

OFFICE OF BEN P. PIEPGRASS P. O. BOX 2007

Tulsa, Oklahoma

FEBRUARY 14 1 9 4 6

HON. GEORGE B. SCHWABE MEMBER OF CONGRESS HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, D. C.

DEAR GEORGE:

I NOTED IN THE PRESS THE OTHER DAY THAT YOU VOTED FOR THE CASE BILL.

I FEEL SURE THAT YOUR VOTE HAS MET WITH UNIVERSAL APPROVAL AMONG THE PEOPLE I ASSOCIATE WITH. I HAVE HEARD A NUMBER OF FAVORABLE COMMENTS ABOUT THE OKLAHOMA DELEGATION VOTING 100% FOR THIS BILL.

YOU ARE TO BE CONGRATULATED FOR YOUR COURAGE.

KINDEST PERSONAL REGARDS.

VERY TRULY YOURS,

BEN P. PIEPGRASS

BPP/EM